
Greetings Fellow Blue Stars,

Whoa…… we are on our way to a record event in San Francisco!  The reunion registrations are out-pacing any previous reunion event.  If you haven’t made your plans to attend the festivities this year, you’re way behind the power curve.  And yes, you’ve read right – we’re going to be gathering in San Francisco this year so those who have hair, be sure to wear flowers in your hair with your tie-dye attire!  Regardless of whether you’ve made a reunion or not, this one you have to make!  Especially those on the “left” coast who have yet to grace our presence… and you know who I mean.

This year the host hotel is the San Francisco Marriott, located downtown, right in the heart of everything at 55 Fourth Street.  You can’t beat the reunion rate of $109 per night plus tax for San Francisco.  You have to go just to take advantage of the fabulous room rate!  With that said, let’s get down to particulars.  Hotel reservations can be made by calling Pass Key at (800) 266-9432.   Be sure to mention that you’re calling for the VHPA rate.

Why Come to a Reunion?

I have not heard anyone express the reasons for reunions better than former Marine Michael Norman in his book “These Good Men.”  “I know now why men who have been to war yearn to reunite.  Not to tell stories or look at old pictures.  Not to laugh or weep on one another’s knee.  Comrades gather because they long to be with men who once acted their best, men who suffered and sacrificed, who were stripped raw, right down to their humanity.  I did not pick these men.  They were delivered by fate and (the United States Army).  But I know them in a way I know no other men.  I have never given anyone such trust.  They were willing to guard something more precious than my life.  They would have carried my reputation, the memory of me.  It was part of the bargain we all made, the reason we were so willing to die for one another.  As long as I have memory, I will think of them all, everyday.  I am sure that when I leave this world, my last thoughts will be of my family – and my comrades, such good men.”

Couldn’t be said any better and certainly applies to my feelings.  I’m sure everyone has wondered, more than once, “what ever happened to ____?  Well come and join us and find out.  He’ll probably be at the reunion.

The “MAIN” Event – The Blue Star Mini

The main event of any VHPA reunion is our Blue Star mini.  This year our “formal” mini will be held on Sunday, July 3rd beginning at 1300 (following the annual VHPA business meeting).  As usual, the VHPA will provide a mini reunion room to us at no charge.  The exact location of the mini room will be posted in the VHPA registration area.  Our mini facility will include a TV/VCR unit, slide projector & screen, and a podium with a microphone.   I also understand that someone is bringing a DVD player that we can hook-up to the TV.  Please bring your memorabilia, slides or anything else you’d care to share.  There will also be a short Blue Star Aviation Association Annual Business Meeting during our mini during which we will conduct elections for Vice President and Jr. Member-at-Large for the 05/06 year.  

General Reunion Information

Once again, we are tagging onto the coat tails of the VHPA to facilitate our reunion activities.  The mini reunions are a unique part of the VHPA reunions that encourage individual units to gather and reunite.  There is no cost associated with attending our mini reunion!  You don’t even have to register with the VHPA!  As always, the mini is for all – pilots, crewmembers, family – anyone who was assigned to “Blue Star” or an attached unit at any time.  However, to attend any other VHPA event to which tickets are sold, a couple of things have to happen if you’re not a VHPA member.  1 – you will have to be “sponsored” by a VHPA member; 2- you will have to register and pay the VHPA registration fee, and; 3- you will have to buy a ticket to the event.  There is one notable exception this year – the Banquet.  You do not have to register to purchase a ticket to the banquet.  This year, The VHPA is allowing non-registered guests to purchase banquet tickets.  The tickets will be $85 (compared to $65 for registrants).  VHPA registration is $55/65 this year so you do save some $$.  If you are not a VHPA member, want to attend other events and need a sponsor, you can post a note on our website or see someone in our TOC.  Someone will get back to you and we’ll be happy to sponsor you.  But…. don’t delay, tickets to all events are going fast!  If you are eligible for VHPA membership (read pilot), you cannot be sponsored, you will have to join the VHPA to get a ticket to an event.  

An event that might interest quite a few is a performance by Eric Burdon and the Animals.  Eric will be performing on Saturday night, July 2nd  and playing our theme song – “We Gotta Get Outta This Place” – more than once.  Tickets are $35 and registration is required to purchase tickets.

The banquet seating continues to be a mystery for the ages.  I recently called the VHPA to inquire as to how to arrange for group seating.  No one had a clue.  The best advice is when you register (by mail or online) state that you want to sit with the 48th  or if you’ve already registered, give them a call at (800) 505-VHPA and let them know.  I’ll continue working on group seating until they respond.

The Blue Star TOC and Sign-In

We are planning to have a TOC in full operation beginning on July 2nd and continuing through check-out on the 6th.  We will have a 3 bay hospitality suite that will be known as and posted on the hotel event boards as the “Blue Star TOC”.  This year’s TOC comes with a hefty price tag - $868 night plus tax: $3,958.88.  I usually ask for voluntary donations to cover the cost based on 100 attendees.  I’d like to keep it at $35 per person this year with additional voluntary donations making up the difference, including beverages.  We usually purchase a small amount of beverages from the hotel to keep the peace – it’s worked so far.  The rest we supplement with locally purchased goods.  If anyone local or anyone driving can find it within their means to donate a case or two of an adult beverage, soda, or some snacks, it would do a lot to keep the additional costs under control.  Hopefully, we’ll see a considerable number over 100 and will be able to generate excess funds and utilize them for the 06 hospitality suite.  If you care to make your contribution early, please mail it to me (not Bobby Schulze) at the address on the last page.

We will have a Blue Star sign-in sheet posted in the VHPA registration area.  

Please take a moment to sign-in so that we know who is with us and where you’re staying.

For those interested in seeing who has already registered, you can view the Morning Report on the VHPA website.  Follow the reunion link, and click on Morning Report.  Click on the Search button and a full list of registrants can be viewed.  Warning!  Don’t look at the list as the gospel.  We usually have many that register too late to make the posted Morning Report; who don’t register until they show up or just show up at our TOC or mini.  It’s a pleasant surprise to us all.

Other Reunion Activities

As always, the VHPA has scheduled a variety of on-site and off-site reunion activities.  One of the most significant is a performance by Eric Burdon and the Animals on the evening of July 2nd.  The other significant event is our closing banquet on July 5th.  The banquet is always a special event honoring all present and those who have made the ultimate sacrifice.  It’s quite a party event too!  You can see the full schedule of events by visiting the VHPA website and clicking on the reunion links at www.vhpa.org.  

New Website

Our new website is up and running.  Our new address is www.48ahc.org.  We’re hoping to establish a link to the new site from the Raydon site, our wonderful sponsors of so many years.  Our new website has plenty of space for growth.  Logan Weiler is our new webmaster and he is in the process of updating the site with all sorts of new information and pictures.  In addition to our current address, we have obtained the rights to www.bluestar48.org and www.joker48.org.  The sites are currently inactive but contents may be added as we grow.  The cost of the website is funded by the Blue Star Aviation Association.  Please visit us and take a look around.  Anyone can email Logan with stories, photos, etc, for posting on the site.

Our website also has a link to subscribe to our Reflector List.  I know the volume of emails generated by the Reflector can be overwhelming to many, but there are ways to control the volume.  You can sign up to receive email as Daily Digest (1 email daily or 1 for every 25 emails sent) or just sign up for no-mail and access the Yahoo Groups site yourself at your leisure and  monitor the goings on that way.  I’d like to encourage all to consider signing up.

The Blue Star Aviation Association

As announced at our Orlando reunion, The Blue Star Aviation Association is an official organization and incorporated in the State of California as a Veterans Organization under 501(c)(3) of the Internal Revenue Code.  Here is a preliminary 05 Treasurers Report:

Blue Star Aviation Association: Dues Account - Expenditures: $155 website hosting; $419.09 Blue Star Lapel Pins (reimbursable as the pins are sold); Biennial Corporate filing fees (State of CA) $20; 2004 Newsletter postage $106.19.  Current account balance (4/24/05) $2,800.20.

Blue Star “Fire Mission” Account: funded by individual donations – No expenditures in 04/05 to date.  Current balance (4/24/05) $2,522.18 (in interest bearing account).

Blue Star TOC Account:  funded by voluntary contributions & raffle proceeds.  Expenditures, Dallas reunion 04:  TOC $1,410.95.  Current balance (4/24/05) $1,454.90

A full Treasurer’s Report will be available at the 05 reunion.  Bobby Schulze is the current Association Secretary and Treasurer.  I’d like to encourage everyone to take a moment, join the Association and fill out the short Association enrollment form and send it off to Bobby Schulze with your dues.  Dues are only $25 annually.  We’re slowly but surely building up the finances that will enable us to offset a portion of our growing TOC costs and possibility fund some additional reunion activities.  Please try and get your dues in ASAP.  The Blue Star Aviation Association Constitution and By Laws are posted on our website.  Take a look at them and see what we’re all about! 

TV Documentary:  Battlefield Dairies – Lam Son 719

The Military Channel (formerly the Wings Channel) finally aired the much anticipated documentary featuring the 48th and their role in Lam Son 719.  It aired on April 28th and is expected to air again in May.  Please watch your local listings fir air dates and times.  It was extremely well done and everyone involved did an outstanding job representing us all.  Those who missed the show will be able to view it in San Francisco.

Blue Stars Back In the Thick of Things

The current day Blue Stars, A/3 158 AVN Regiment, 12th AVN BDE left the safe confines of Germany in April and are currently serving in Afghanistan.  As during their deployment in Iraqi, our members are supporting the current Blue Stars with hard to get items and moral support.  If you’d like to help out and send some small items, check with their current CO for a want list.  His address is matthew.brewster@us.army.mil.  You can also visit their website at www.3-158avn.12avnbde.army.mil. 

Blue Star Stuff

As noted in the 04 Newsletter, Bobby Schulze has Blue Star lapel pins on hand.  They can be purchased directly from Bobby and we will have some available in San Francisco.  We are also hoping to get another order of the Joker lapel pins going in time for SF.

I am currently putting an order together for embroidered Blue Star and Joker golf shirts and hats.  I currently have a stated interest for about 60 shirts and several dozen hats.  Deliveries will be either by mail or at the SF reunion.  If you take delivery in SF, the postage savings will be donated to the Association.  Due to the large number of shirts expected to be ordered, advance payment will be requested at the time of your order.  Here’s what’s available with either the Blue Star or Joker Logo.  I will keep the order period until May 30th.  I anticipate mail deliveries to begin the 2nd week of June.  Please use the order form on the last page:


SHIRTS

· Johnathan Corey Heavy Jersey Sport Shirt.  Colors: Maize (yellow)/Navy; White/Navy; White/Royal; Grey/Navy; Heather Ash (beige)/Black 

COST:  S-XL - $43; XXL - $46; XXXL - $49

· Joker Logo Only shirts:  Outer Banks Reserve:  Colors: Julep/Natural; Bimini Blue/Natural; Maize/Black Sapphire 

COST:
S-XL- $55; XXL - $59; XXL - $61

· SAN FRANCISCO SPECIAL: Tie Dye Sport Shirt with either the Blue Star or Joker Logo.  Tastefully tie dyed on shoulders & sleeves with solid body.  Colors: Navy; Royal; Red; Gold

COST:
S-XL - $30; XXL - $33; XXXL – Not Available

· Jerzees Long Sleeved Denim Shirt with either the Blue Star or Joker Logo:

COST: S-XL - $38; XXL - $44; XXXL - $48


HATS

· Joker Special, Joker Logo only: Black Flame.  COST: $20

· Sandwich Bill Cap available in any two-toned combination or solid body, including Maize (yellow) with the Blue Star Logo or Joker Logo. Specify color.  COST: $20

On a General Note

Our efforts still continue to be focused on locating members of the Blue Star family.  We’ve made several contacts through our website and our Reflector List continues to grow – 281 members and 42,860 messages posted since our conception on July 25th, 1999.  Not bad.  My snail mail list continues to grow.  I’m putting out approximately 40 Newsletters this year.  

I’ve received several referrals from members and have added many to our contact list this year.  Everyone’s help is appreciated and every little bit helps.  Whether its forwarding emails, contact info – whatever.  Unfortunately, time continues to march on some pull pitch for their final flight.  To that end, if anyone knows of a passing, please let us know.  We have a “Fire Mission” fund from which we draw to provide an etched flag case or plaque to commemorate one’s service with the 48th.  We have the funds; let’s use them to honor our own.

On a Personal Note

I have decided to take the plunge and throw my hat into VHPA politics and enter the election ring for the upcoming elections.  I’ve notified the VHPA of my intent to run for Vice President this year.  I’d humbly request your consideration for support in the upcoming election.  The only issues I have on my agenda are your issues.  The only pet peeve I have is “how can they screw up the banquet seating year after year after year”?   But in all seriousness, I’d like the opportunity to continue to support and serve everyone and to continue to grow both the Blue Star Aviation Association and the VHPA.  I pledge to work as hard as I can for our continued success and to represent you, not any special interests or special agenda’s.  

REMINDER……

Please consider being part of the Blue Star Aviation Association.  Complete, clip out and mail the form on the reverse side of this page.  Please use this form to join or renew your membership.  Your dues help support our activities, activities that we, the members, propose and vote on every year.  Your participation will be greatly appreciated.

God Speed and a safe journey to San Francisco.

Carl Cortez

President, Blue Star Aviation Association 04/05

Joker 90

Contact:  P.O. Box 5040

H: (909) 338-5935
H: joker90-1@verizon.net
   Crestline, CA 92325             C: (909) 499-4691
W: ccortez@bas.com
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Blue Star Aviation Association
Name:_____________________________________________  Call Sign:__________________

Unit:_____________________________  Tour Dates:_________________________________

Primary MOS/Duty    : _________________________________________________________

Membership (check one):   _____ General   _____ Associate

Current Address:_______________________________________________________________


City
  : __________________________________ _____________ State:__________


Zip         : __________________

     Phone No.    :

E Mail Address  : _______________________________________________________________

_____ New Membership       ______ Renewal  

Annual Dues: $25.00

Please Note:  All contact information is considered confidential and will not be posted or given to anyone without specific consent of the individual.  The Secretary/Treasurer maintains the membership roles of the Association and I maintain the Association and Unit mailing list.

Please mail form with your dues to:

Bobby Schulze

P.O. Box 142

Baileyton, AL 35019-0142
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